
 
 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 
9:00 a.m.–3:00 p.m., Tuesday–Friday 
(Bulletin Deadline:  Tuesdays, prior to 3 p.m.) 

 

PARISH STAFF 
 

Fr. David Carrano, Pastor 
 frdave@rucls.net 

Fr.Peter Lee, Parochial Vicor 

 frpeter@shcreedsburg.org 

 

Alison McShane, Director of  

Evangelization & Coord. of Pastoral Care 

alisonm@shcreedsburg.org 

Deacon Tom Hale 

Home phone 415-1165 

Deacon Ron Pickar 
 Home phone 524-4187 

Patrick Andera, Dir. of Faith Formation 
 faithformation@shcreedsburg.org 

April Duvalle, Coord. of Rel. Ed. 
 april.duvalle@shcreedsburg.org 

Andrea Sorenson,  
 Director of Music & Liturgy 
 music@sacred-heart-online.org 

Mary Gudenschwager, Administrative 
Asst.      maryg@shcreedsburg.org 

 

Karyn Brunken, Administrative Asst. 
karyn.brunken@shcreedsburg.org 

 

Michael Schwerman, Maintenance 

 schwermanmichael@gmail.com 

SACRED HEART SCHOOL 
www.shsreedsburg.org 

524-3611 

Karen Marklein, School Principal 
 shs@rucls.net 

Robin Hilgendorf, School Secretary 
 shsoffice@rucls.net 

Susan Toy, Director of Early Childhood 
Development  susant@shsreedsburg.org 

 

Inside this week’s bulletin: 
 

¶ Parish Campus Need – see page 3 

¶ Youth Ministry– see page 3 

¶ RCIA – see page 3  

¶ School Registration – see page 4 

¶ Fall Festival – see page 5 

July 21, 2019 

16
th

 Sunday in Ordinary Time  

SACRED HEART 

CATHOLIC CHURCH 
 

624 North Willow Street 

Reedsburg, WI 53959 
 General Email: sheart@shcreedsburg.org 

www.shcreedsburg.org 

Phone:  608-524-2412  and  Fax:  608-524-3831 

 

 

LORD’S DAY 

5:15 p.m. Saturday Vigil Mass 

8:00 and 10:30 a.m. Sunday 

1:00 p.m. - Sunday Spanish Mass 
 

WEEKDAY MASSES 

*See Page 2 for weekday Mass times during construction* 
  

CONFESSIONS 

4:15 p.m.–5:00 p.m. Saturday 

30 minutes before the Sunday Masses 
 

ADORATION 

First Friday – 9:00 a.m.–4:00 p.m. 

Third Saturday – 4:00 p.m.–5:00 p.m. 

 

LITURGY SCHEDULE 

mailto:frdave@rucls.net
mailto:frpeter@shcreedsburg.org
mailto:alisonm@shcreedsburg.org
mailto:music@sacred-heart-online.org
mailto:music@shcreedsburg.org
mailto:karyn.brunken@shcreedsburg.org
mailto:schwermanmichael@gmail.com
http://www.shcreedsburg.org/
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PARISH SCHEDULE 

 
 

Liturgies & Prayer Services 
July 22 – July 28, 2019 

 

 

MONDAY, July 22 

NO MASS 

TUESDAY, July 23 

5:15 p.m.  .................................. (Ralph Bindl) 
 

WEDNESDAY, July 24 

6:30 a.m.  ................................. (Lois Hickey) 
 

THURSDAY, July 25 

6:30 a.m.  ................................ (Marie Mead) 

11:00 a.m. Word & Communion Reedsburg 

Area Senior Life Center 

FRIDAY, July 26 

6:30 a.m.  ..................................... (All Souls) 
 

SATURDAY, July 27 

4:15 p.m. .................................... Confessions 

5:15 p.m. Mass. .................... (All Parishioners) 
 

SUNDAY, July 28 

7:30 a.m. ..................................... Confessions 

8:00 a.m. Mass(Ray & Rita Anderson Family) 

10:00 a.m. ................................... Confessions 

10:30 a.m. Mass .................... (Jason Webber) 

12:30 p.m. .................................. Confesiones 

1:00 p.m. Spanish Mass ............. (Bob Straka) 

 

 
 

Meetings & Other Parish Events 
July 22 – July 28, 2019 

 

 

Monday, July 22 

Parish Office is closed 

7:15 p.m. . ................... Adult Choir (Church) 

 

Thursday, July 25 

3:00 p.m. . ...................... Mobile Food Pantry 

 

 
 

 

Council Members 
Finance Council Chair – Wendy Bill 

Phone: 393-2006 
 

 

MINISTRY SCHEDULE 
 

July 27 & 28, 2019 

17
th
 Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 5:15 PM 8:00 AM 10:30 AM 

Comm. Marty Krueger Corinne Fish Christine Wertz 

Lector Dennis Penshorn Sandy Edwards Don Haasl 

EMHCS 

Carole Balda 

Marty Krueger 

Ann Rocha 

Tommy Lee Bychinski 

Richard Brandt 

Sandy Edwards 

Tracy Gruber 

Kim Leichtman 

Lisa Rockweiler 

Greeters 
Kim  Ardelt 

Karen Karsten 

Sharon Bychinski 

Angela Miller 

Greg Antolak 

Kruser Family 

Servers 

Gabe Brooks 

Arianna Noga 

Grace Gawronski 

NOT FILLED  

Rich Braun 

Ahron Berna 

Orion Berna 

Ushers 

Stephen Balda 

Mike Rocha 

NOT FILLED  

NOT FILLED  

NOTFILLED  

Kip Cunningham 

Brian Cunningham 

Donald fish 

Adam Gawronski 

Dennis Wopat 

John Tourdot 

Michael McKenzie 

Landen Gruber 

Jeromy Gruber 

Alex Kruser 

Ministry Head Carole Balda Angela Miller Tracy Gruber 

Cantors Juan Gutierrez   

 
 

July 21, 2019 - 17
th
 Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 
ñThere is a boy here who has five barley loaves and two fish; but what good are 

these for so many?ò JOHN 6:9 

 

The miracle of the Loaves and  Fishes is the only miracle which is recorded 

six times in the Gospel. It carries two important messages. First, no matter 

how little we have, we always have enough to share. Second , Christ can 

take our humble gifts and do great things with them if we are just willing 

to let Him. No gift is too small or insignificant! 
 

 

 

Missed Father Peter’s Homily? 

 
Did  you know that all of our homilies are being posted  on the Sacred 

Heart website?  Go to shcreedsburg.org under the liturgy and sacraments 

tab to access them. 

 

Parish Information 
 

 

HOME & HOSPITAL VISITS 

If you have a family member who is hospitalized or homebound 

and needs a visit, please call the Parish Center and ask for Alison 

McShane.  

ST. VINCENT de PAUL SOCIETY 

Envelopes for your contributions can be picked up in the church 

entry and placed in the regular collection basket and marked, St. 

Vincent de Paul.  New members are always welcome.  Large item 

donations call the store at 524-7714.  Pick-ups are Saturday 

mornings from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.  

 

NEED A RIDE TO CHURCH? 

Call Alison McShane at 524-2412 ext. 15.  (You must be able to get 

into and out of a car).  

 

SACRAMENTS 

For information regarding the Sacraments of Baptism, Matrimony 

or Reconciliation refer to our website or call the parish office.  

Website:  www.shcreedsburg.org  

 
 

PRAYER LINE 

Please call 768-7014 or 524-2412 if you have special concerns and 

would like a group of people to pray for your intentions; or if you 

would like to join this ministry of prayer.  

http://www.sacred-heart-online.org/
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PARISH OFFERTORY CONTRIBUTIONS 
Envelope Contributions last week  ................... $7023.50 

Electronic Giving last week  ............................ $1232.00 

Capital Maintenance  ......................................... $500.00 

Cemetery   .......................................................... $121.00 
 

 

Parish Campus Need 

 

The Parish has a need for a small pickup truck to assist in 

our maintenance department.  If you have a used truck that 

is not being utilized or that you are thinking of trading in, 

please consider making a donation to the parish.  Your 

donation would be tax deductible.  Please contact Fr. Dave 

for more information. 

 

Planned Giving 
 

Have you remembered the good works of the Church in 

your Will? A bequest of part of your estate or for a stated 

amount of $1,000, $5,000, $10,000, or more will ensure 

that the works of the parish will continue after your death. 

To learn more about including Sacred Heart Church in 

your will contact your legal or financial advisor or the 

parish office, for assistance. 
 
 

FAITH FORMATION 

PATRICK ANDERA 
 

“All the darkness in the world cannot extinguish the 

light of a single candle.” 

-St. Francis of Assisi 
 

 

FAITH FORMATION REGISTRATION FORMS 
 

If you have not turned in your Faith Formation 

Registration for the 2019/2020 school year please do so. 

Payment is not due until September but we would like to 

get an estimate of how many children will be in our 

program. Thank you! 

 

 

YOUTH MINISTRY 
 

MIDDLE SCHOOL SERVICE DAY 
 

All middle school students are invited to come join us on 

Saturday, August 17
th
 for a day of service followed by 

time at the Reedsburg city pool. We will meet at Sacred 

Heart school parking lot at 10 am where we will then 

travel over to the RACA building to help out at the 

Touched Twice Clinic. Following the service work we 

will travel to the pool for a few hours of swimming in the 

afternoon. We will end the day with some prayer, games 

and dinner back at Sacred Heart. 

 

HIGH SCHOOL SERVICE DAY 
 

We will meet at 3:00 pm on Thursday, August 22
nd

 in the 

Sacred Heart School parking lot to help with the mobile 

food pantry. Following this we will travel over to a 

parishioner’s house (Jay and Karyn Brunken) for dinner 

and swimming.   
 

Both of these events are free but please email Pat 

Andera by April 1
st
 if you plan on attending. 

 

RCIA 

ALISON MCSHANE 
 

"Be who you were created to be, and you will set the 

world on fire." 

- St. Catherine of Siena   

 

RCIA welcomes adult newcomers to the Catholic Church 

on his or her own faith journey. The RCIA process is often 

tailored to meet individual needs and circumstances.  
Contact Alison McShane at the Parish Office for more 

information.  
 
Prayers requested for Philip Klaas 

 

Philip Klaas, who was on staff here at Sacred Heart for a 

year while he was in seminary, would appreciate your 

prayers.  Phil has non-Hodgkins lymphoma and recently 

began aggressive chemotherapy which will continue for 4 

months.  He has a very hopeful prognosis and is grateful 

for your support.  May God grant him a complete healing 

and speedy recovery!  Some have asked for an address to 

send him cards.  You can reach him at 5263 Bishop’s Bay 

Parkway Unit 117 / Middleton, WI 53597.   

 

" Do you want many graces? Go and visit the Blessed 

Sacrament often."  St. Dominic Savio 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Did you know that we have over 700 families in our 

parish and over 100 parishioners who read the bulletin 

every week?  Consider placing an ad in the bulletin, it is a 

cost effective way (less than $4.00/week) to advertise and 

you can support our parish at the same time!  Please 

contact the Parish Office if you are interested. 

 

 

 

Advertiser of the Week 

Please support the advertisers in your 

bulletin, and thank them for their continued 

support. They make your bulletin possible. 

First Weber – Anamaria Gorius 
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MUSIC 

ANDREA SORENSON 
 
 

 
 

Why do we do the music we do? 

 

This week is our last installment of the article 

describing guidelines for choosing our music for 

mass.  The end of this article is aimed mostly at those 

members who are part of the music ministry. Our choir 

has developed a Music Planning Committee that examines 

the Mass and the antiphons.  We use these as a guide to 

help select appropriate music for the Mass.  

 

The Most Important Part of Music Ministry 

Music is a beautiful way to glorify God. We’ve been using 

it since the time that David wrote the Psalms! The best 

way to assure that music ministry glorifies God is to offer 

it up to Him. Try dedicating every rehearsal and Mass to 

His glory, and ask the Holy Spirit to help you lead the 

congregation in praise. 

None of us are going to choose the perfect music every 

time. As ministers, we should ask God to give us open 

hearts, so that we are willing to learn and improve as we 

try to glorify Him. 

Most importantly, people in music ministry are using their 

talents to serve God, and that’s hugely admirable. Doing 

music for Mass can be stressful and time consuming. So 

as a congregation, we should have forgiving hearts if they 

happen to play our least favorite song or choose a song 

that’s inappropriate. If we have serious concerns, we 

should bring them up to our pastor gently and with love, 

not with a spirit of vendetta or anger. After all, the aim of 

music in the Mass is to create a community of worshippers 

(GIRM 103), not to create division.  

https://blessedisshe.net/the-blog/songs-mass/ 

Next Choir Rehearsal: July 22nd @ 7:15pm.  *please 

note this is a Monday rehearsal and Thursday rehearsal 

is cancelled* 

 

SCHOOL 

KAREN MARKLEIN 
 

 

Summer School Hours 
 
Someone will be available in the school office Tuesdays, 

Wednesdays, and Thursdays from 8:30 – 11:30 a.m. 

throughout the summer. You may want to call the school 

prior to your visit.  Mrs. Hilgendorf’s email is 

shsoffice@rucls.net. Miss Marklein’s email address is 

shs@rucls.net or karenm@shsreedsburg.org. Phone 

messages and emails will be checked regulary. 

  

Support Our School 
 

Amazon Smile 

Another easy way to support your school is to order online 

goods through Amazon Smile.  When you do this, 

Amazon.com donates a portion of your order to the 

school.  Simply go to smile.amazon.com/ch/39-0921061 

which will automatically designate Sacred Heart Catholic 

Congregation as the organization you wish to 

support.  Then login to your Amazon account and start 

shopping! You still get the same low prices that Amazon 

offers to everyone. Did you know that Amazon is on Scrip 

which can be purchased through our school, too? 

 

Scrip 

Do you need a gift for birthdays or other special 

occasions? Scrip makes wonderful gifts for any of these 

occasions or just to have available for those unexpected 

shopping trips. Shop online at www.shopwithscrip.com. 

Hit either Shop or Register toward the top right and then 

hit join your group’s existing program. Enter with our 

enrollment code: B37892A34L672. Then enter your 

information, including your student’s name or the student 

that you would want to receive credit at the bottom. Scrip 

orders are due on the second and fourth Fridays of the 

month.  They will arrive the following week. 

 

Registrations are being accepted for students from Pre-

Kindergarten-Grade 8 for the 2019-2020 school year. If 

you know of someone who is interested, they can contact 

the school 608-524-3611 or via email shs@rculs.net. 

 

 

Registration is now available to register your child for 

Sacred Heart Daycare. Please feel free to contact Mrs. 

Susan Toy at susant@shsreedsburg.org or the school 

office at 608-524-3611. 

 

 

 

https://blessedisshe.net/the-blog/songs-mass/
mailto:shs@rucls.net
mailto:shs@rculs.net


July 21, 2019 5 

 

Mobile Food Pantry This Thursday, July 25.    
 

This month’s Sacred Heart Mobile Food Pantry will be 

held in the Sacred Heart School parking lot.  We are so 

grateful to all the volunteers who help with food 

distribution each month.  Most workers are needed any 

time between 3:30 and 6:30 p.m., so if you are available 

and are able to help, we would be grateful for your 

assistance. People in need of food are asked to arrive no 

sooner than 3 p.m. Due to construction on the new 

adoration chapel, no one will be allowed on the church 

grounds before that time in the interest of 

safety.  Hopefully, we will have signs to tell people where 

to line up after 3 p.m.  

  

The Sacred Heart Parish Mobile Food Pantry Team 

 

 

 

July 20 & 21, 2019 

 

Anxious and worried about many 

things? Learn how to make Jesus a part 

of your marriage and take your worries 

away. Participate in a Worldwide 

Marriage Encounter Weekend on 

September 6-8 in Geneva, IL; October 

18-20 in Brookfield, WI or November 8-10 in Geneva, IL. 

Visit our website at: alifetimeoflove.org or call (888) 574-

5653. 

 

Para un fin de semana en español por favor llamen a 

Candelario y Emilia al 815-375-4250. Las fechas son las 

siguientes: 9-11 de agosto y 1-3 de noviembre. 

 

 

 

Agrace Hosts Free Summer Camp for Kids Coping 

with Grief 

Children in the Sauk County area who have experienced 

the death of a loved one are invited to attend a free, half-

day summer camp hosted in Baraboo by Agrace Hospice 

Care on Saturday, August 3.  The session will run from 9 

a.m. to  noon at the Baraboo Civic Center, 124 2
nd

 Street 

in Baraboo.  The camp is open to any child 5+ and their 

parents/guardians. There’s no need to be related to an 

Agrace HospiceCare patient and no cost to attend. Pre-

registration is required. Call (608) 327-7118 or 

visit agrace.org/supportgroup. 

 

FALL FESTIVAL - 

VOLUNTEERS 

NEEDED!! 

 

Volunteers needed 

beginning August 3
rd

 at 

the end of each mass to collect Fall Festival 

tickets/money. 

 

The Fall Festival Committee is searching for the most 

magnificent items to fit our auction and silent auction 

needs.  Please consider donating. 

 

 “Raffle tickets for the Fall Festival are here! Please pick 

yours up from the back of church. If you can take the 

tickets for your family, friends, and neighbors, please help 

us distribute them. Tickets were already sent home with 

the Sacred Heart school kids and Faith Formation kids. If 

you can help support the Fall Festival fund raiser, please 

purchase or sell your five tickets. Thank you.”  If you 

have any questions regarding the Fall Festival please 

contact Lisa Rockweiler (608-963-6965) or Kathy Schulz 

(608-393-2873). Thank you!! 

 

 

http://agrace.org/supportgroup
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